

31 August 2017

Warrington Borough Council New Town House Buttermarket Street Warrington

Dear Sir

Local Plan Review Preferred Development Option Consultation

I am writing in response to the Local Plan Review and would offer the following comments.

It is disappointing to learn that housing is now proposed for development on green belt land around Croft Village as I have tirelessly campaigned for many years to retain the current boundary around the village inset. However, I note that a further assessment of constrained sites is to be carried out before proposals are finalised and I would urge you to ensure that all possibilities for housing development within the Croft village inset have been fully considered. If green belt land is then required I would request that the following points be taken into account.

The scale and size of proposals should be in keeping with the size of the village. Large scale development is unsustainable as Croft lacks shops other than a gallery, has no medical facilities and only limited recreational facilities. Many access roads are country lanes, mostly without pavements and there are no cycle ways within or providing access to the village. Buses are infrequent and non existent after 7pm.

Development should therefore be sustainable and developable based on a thorough understanding of the impact on the current village inset and the remaining green belt land. Housing should be of high quality respecting the existing quality of Croft and it's environs and features in order to maintain a 'sense of place' for existing residents. In particular it should retain existing environmental features including the local wildlife site to the eastern edge of the village inset, other publicly accessible green spaces, woodland areas, existing trees, hedgerows, watercourses and heritage features within the village. These provide valuable wildlife corridors and a source of irreplaceable recreation and amenity for both residents and visitors.

Any loss of green belt land should be compensated by the inclusion of appropriate mitigation measures paying particular attention to the following:

- the local wildlife site should not only be preserved but developed to include a management plan and a footpath network linked to existing pavements (footways)
- New off road pedestrian and cycle routes should be an integral component of developments linked to existing pavements in residential areas to provide direct safer access to facilities particularly the local primary schools.
- Croft suffers from speeding motorists particularly along the main through route
 where the two primary schools are located. Increasing the number of houses would
 add more traffic as well as increasing traffic on existing residential roads. Traffic
 calming measures should be installed along this route.
- Public Rights of Way should be preserved and where possible enhanced to include cycle ways and bridleways to provide safer to and from the village for pedestrians, cyclists and horse riders.

I hope that there is an appreciation of how sensitive existing residents feel about future impacts on Croft Village. They take great pride in the village and wish to ensure this endures well into the future.

It is hoped that these comments will be given serious consideration before proposals are finalised and if there is an opportunity to provide further input then I would be pleased to assist.

I should be grateful to receive an acknowledgement to this letter.

Yours faithfully

